
WESTMINSTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
STATEMENT OF DECISION 
  
SUBJECT:   WESTMINSTER CITY PLAN PARTIAL REVIEW - REGULATION 18 

NOTIFICATION AND UPDATE TO THE WESTMINSTER LOCAL 
DEVELOPMENT SCHEME 
 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Cabinet Member for Planning and Economic 
Development has made the following executive decision on the above mentioned 
subject for the reasons set out below. 
 
Summary of Decision 
The Cabinet Member has approved the publication of a Regulation 18 statement of 
intent and consult on the content of the proposed review of the adopted City Plan 2019 
– 2040 and the publication of an updated Local Development Scheme. 

 

Reasons for Decision   
  

The council is beginning a partial review of its City Plan pursuant to Regulation 18 of 
the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 in order 
to provide a robust and up to date policy framework for the taking of planning decisions 
across the city in line with the council’s vision for a Fairer Westminster.  

  
The council’s Local Development Scheme setting out the programme of work over the 
next three years has been revised to reflect the new priority of a partial City Plan review 
and the anticipated timeframes of document preparation. Its publication will ensure that 
the council acts in accordance with the requirements of the Planning & Compulsory 
Purchase Act 2004 (as amended by the Localism Act 2011). 
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